




Paris, August 26, 2024 

Dear Sir, 

First, my apologies for the delay in sending my second report corresponding to the final 
5 weeks of my professorship at IISC in department of Microbiology and Cell Biology. 
These enriching 5 weeks were taken between Oct. 15  and Nov. 20 2023.  

As I stated in my first report, I would like again to thank the Director of IISC, the Deans 
and the professors at IISC for welcoming me. A special thank is also for the students 
from undergraduates to masters, PhDs and post-doctoral fellows with whom to whom I 
had the privilege to give lectures but also led to multiple exchanges during my stay.  

The second stay was also organized with a detailed planning of conferences and 
seminars complementing the initial lectures given during the initial 5 weeks as 
distinguished professor. I also had the chance to give the IISC lecture on November 16 at 
the Tata Hall open to all IISC.  

The following lectures were given to the students with attendance of professors 

Oct 16, 2023 
Special Lecture organized by the undergraduates  
Understanding Cellular Organisation 
Towards molecular basis of disease and therapeutical applications 

Oct 19, 2023:  
04:00 PM: Lecture 1 – Extracellular vesicles from cell biology to therapeutic 
applications 

Oct 26, 2023: 
04:00 PM: Lecture 2 – Endosomes: The cell central station 

Oct 31, 2023 : 
04:00 PM: Lecture 3 – Interaction with the students – Carrier after PhD 



Nov 14, 2023: 
04:00 PM: Lecture 4 – Women in Science with carrier 
 
Nov 16, 2023: 
General  Lecture at Tata Hall – Watching the Cell  
 
 
Aside the organized lectures I have attended the weekly meetings of Pr. Subba Rao team 
A dedicated seminar was also organized by his students, open to all with special focus 
on studies undergoing in my team at Institut Curie in Paris on unpublished data on the 
biogenesis of pigment granules de roles of Extracellular Vesicles and small GTPases of 
the Rab superfamily.  
 
It was a great chance to feal part of IISC as distinguished professor. 
I have established strong tights with colleagues from other areas which will certainly 
lead to novel collaborations.  
I felt very lucky to have created so nice interactions and special exchanges with 
students of diYerent levels that never hesitated to join in the oYice to ask questions. It 
was very challenging.  
 
On the following of my stay one very young undergraduate student extremely brilliant, 
Aditya Kamath Ammembal asked me to join my lab in Paris from May to July 2024. He got 
a Charpak fellowship, and he joined over this summer, working hard with the members 
of the team. I hope that Aditya can join again in 2025 working on a project that will surely 
involve as collaborator Pr. Sudha Kumari (IISC, MCB dept).  Aditya was extremely 
appreciated in the team participating to the overall thinking, organization and events. 
 
Altogether I had a great chance to be awarded the Mrs Urmilla Agrawal professorship 
award. I would like to thank again all colleagues and the Director of IISC.  
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Graça 
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